KEWANEE COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 229 1001 N. MAIN STREET KEWANEE IL 61443

TELEPHONE (309) 853-3341 ** FAX (309) 852-5504

Dr. Christopher D. Sullens, Superintendent Mr. James L. Golby, Superintendent Emeritus "Striving for Excellence in Education"

DATE: August 25, 2018

TO: All Parents of Kewanee District Students

FROM: Kewanee School District #229

Dr. Chris Sullens, Superintendent

And Principals

This memo is to remind all parents that their children, Grades PreK through 12, have Student Accident Insurance, free of charge, but only during school hours/events. This "FREE" Student Accident Coverage is a great benefit, if instructions are followed and timelines are met. The District would like to remind you that the initial Student Accident Claim Form SGCMCF (8/18) has to be submitted to the ISDA within 90 days of the "date of injury". Any additional exclusions and/or limitations are also listed on the last page of the insurance brochure. Please read the enclosed brochure carefully and keep on file for future reference. This coverage is a "secondary" coverage. Copies of your Primary Insurance's Explanation of Benefits (EOB's) will have to be submitted to ISDA, "prior" to you being reimbursed any remaining balances due the caregiver. Please send in the Student Accident Insurance Claim Form prior to your receiving your EOB's from your Primary Insurance Carrier, due to in some cases, it takes several months to get an EOB from your Primary Insurance, and you only have "90 days" from the date of the accident to start/notify ISDA of this possible claim. The Student Accident Insurance Claim Form can be obtained from your child's school office or at our District Website located at "kcud229.org". The school Nurse/Secretary will have to complete the top portion (Part A) of the Claim Form before the "Original" is mailed by you to ISDA. Again, the School District is not responsible for submitting this Claim and meeting these timelines. It is up to the parent/guardian to see that the proper deadlines are met in order for the Claim to be considered for reimbursement.

Additional insurance has been purchased by the District to cover the \$25,000.00 deductible for IHSA High School Football injuries.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your student's Building Principal's Office.